Nigeria

Nigeria’s planning document
 examined financial support policy. The policy approaches adopted to provide financial support for biodiversity conservation in Nigeria are as follows:

· Budgetary allocations at the Federal and State Government levels.

· Grants from the Federal Government to State Government to assist them (as the need arises) in coping with problems of forest fire, erosion and floods.

· Grants and Concessionary loans from international partner organizations.

· Grants from the organized private sector.

Although the commercial value of biological diversity in Nigeria exceeds the cost of conservation measures by more than $3 billion at 1993 values ($3.75 billion versus $0.37b), biodiversity conservation has not been recognized as feasible investment in Nigeria’s economic development and consequently natural resources valuation has not been fully incorporated into the national economic planning. It has been estimated that the ratio of conservation costs to Nigeria was about 3.8 % of GDP while the aggregate contribution of biodiversity to the GDP was about 46% in 2001. In 1990, it was estimated that the monetary value of other benefits realized from conservation was put at well over $6 billion. With the increase in bio prospecting and bio -discovery activities in Nigeria and the growth in biotechnology related industries that utilize indigenous genetic materials as feedstock, the 2002 estimate for the benefits of biodiversity to Nigeria is over $8 billion per annum. The strategic plan therefore provides for a significant increase in the national expenditure on biodiversity conservation in order to ensure the continuous availability of these resources.

Funding for environmental conservation is severely limited despite the establishment of an ecological fund which receives 2% of the Federation Accounts to tackle environmental problems particularly erosion and desertification control, oil and gas pollution and biodiversity conservation. In the past 4 years, the environment sector has received less than 0.2% of the total annual budgetary provisions of government. When compared to other environmental programmes, biodiversity conservation has received even less government attention.

The strategy contained a section on financial resources and mechanisms. Funding strategies must address inceptional and sustainable funding with direct subvention to Federal Ministry of Environment of a monetary value representing 50% of the Ecological Fund. This is derivable from Articles 20 and 21 of the CBD. The proposed National Biodiversity Task Force, under the aegis of the Federal Ministry of Environment as Nigeria’s Focal Point, will: institute possible avenues of developing sustainable revenues to support biodiversity programmes; re-evaluate proposals to allocate some percentage of profits/taxes and/or revenues from the timber industry to conservation of protected areas through the establishment of endowment payments system on wildlife and plant trade; develop a system to return revenues generated in Parks and Reserves (from Tourism) to the protected area system; investigate the applicability of Debt for Nature Swap campaigns; encourage greater support for biodiversity conservation from the private sector, through MAN, NACCIMA, NDIC and the Nigerian Stock Exchange, etc.; and encourage fund-raising concerts by Nigerian performing artistes through the Performing Musicians Association of Nigeria (PMAN).
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